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15th December 2017 

 

 

Sam Coles 

Newcastle City Council 

PO Box 489 

NEWCASTLE 

NSW 2300 

 

 

Dear Sam 

 

Proposed Development at 141 Minmi Road Wallsend NSW 2287 
Development Application No. DA2017/01334 
 

I refer to your letter dated 23rd November and our subsequent phone conversation of 15th 

December 2017 concerning the above development. This letter is Ausgrid’s response under 

clause 45(2) of the State Environmental planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007. 
 
As you would be aware, the assessment and evaluation of environmental impacts for a new 

development consent (or where a development consent is modified) is undertaken in 

accordance with requirements of Section 79C of the Environmental Planning and Assessment 
Act 1979. One of the obligations upon consent authorities, such as local councils, is to consider 

the suitability of the site for the development which can include a consideration of whether the 

proposal is compatible with the surrounding land uses and the existing environment. 

 

In this regard, Ausgrid requires that due consideration be given to the compatibility of proposed 

development with existing Ausgrid’s infrastructure, particularly in relation to risks of 

electrocution, fire risks, Electric & Magnetic Fields (EMFs), noise, visual amenity and other 

matters that may impact on Ausgrid or the development. 

 

Please note the following information in relation to the construction of the development: 

 

Supply of Electricity 
Ausgrid has already received enquiries in relation to this proposed development and we are 

continuing to work with the proponent in relation to the requirements to allow for the connection 

of the Solar Farm. This type of embedded generation installation has specific requirements in 

terms of the consideration of its impact on the Ausgrid network as well as some unique 

regulatory requirements that make it stand out from a typical development. As such, the 

timeframe between the initial application for electricity connection and energising assets will 

vary and may involve many months.  
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Proximity to Existing Network Assets 
There are existing overhead electricity network assets nearby to the development. Workcover 

Document 8290 – Work Near Overhead Powerlines outlines the minimum safety separation 

requirements between these mains / poles to structures within the development throughout the 

construction process. It is a statutory requirement that these distances be maintained 

throughout construction. 

 

The “as constructed” minimum clearances to the mains should also be considered. These 

distances are outlined in the Ausgrid Network Standard, NS220 Overhead Design Manual. This 

document can be sourced from Ausgrid’s website, www.ausgrid.com.au 

 

The development does not appear to encroach within any of the safety separation margins to 

existing electricity assets located in the vicinity, however this may be impacted during 

construction and access and further consultation with Ausgrid may be required during the 

development 

 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information or assistance. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 
 
Kevin Smith 
CUSTOMER RELATIONS AND MAJOR CONNECTIONS - SENIOR ENGINEER 
CUSTOMER CONNECTIONS | AUSGRID 
Wallsend Administration Building, 145 Newcastle Road, Wallsend NSW 2287 AUSTRALIA 
(02) 40354123 |0439 591 079 | kevin.smith@ausgrid.com.au 
Ausgrid Reference:     
 
 










